Lesson Four: The Ancient Maghreb

Definitions

Ancient	of or relating to the historical period beginning with the earliest known civilizations and extending to the fall of the Western Roman Empire
The Paleolithic	older part of the Stone Age and the first known period of human culture covering almost all of human history, from the first use of stone tools until the invention of agriculture around
The Mesolithic Age	the transitional period of the Stone Age between the Paleolithic and the Neolithic, characterized by the use of both stone tools and bones
The Neolithic Age	the latest period of the Stone Age characterized by polished stone implements, dating from about 1700
Hunter-gatherer	a member of a culture in which food is obtained by hunting, fishing, and foraging rather than by agriculture or animal husbandry
Trade	the exchange of goods and services between individuals or entities, often involving the buying and selling of products
Invasion	the act of entering a place, typically with force, to conquer or occupy it
Urban	of, relating to, or characteristic of the city as opposed to rural which is related to the countryside

Text

The Maghreb is located in <u>northwest</u> Africa, comprises Morocco, Algeria, Tunisia, Libya, and parts of Mauritania. It dates back to prehistoric times and was inhabited by early human populations. By the Neolithic period, around 6000 BCE*, agriculture began to take root, with communities settling along <u>fertile plains</u> and <u>river valleys</u>. The earliest inhabitants, that is around 10.000 BCE, were the Amazigh people, who contributed to agriculture and <u>trade</u>, <u>resisting foreign invasions</u>, and <u>maintaining their cultural identity</u> —all of which was essential in the development of the Maghreb.

By the 9th century BCE,

<u>Phoenician</u> traders established coastal colonies, particularly in Carthage, which became a major maritime power. Following Carthage's fall in 146 BCE, the Romans took control, influencing the region's <u>architecture</u> and <u>urban development</u>. In the 5th century CE*, the Vandals (Germanic <u>tribe</u>) invaded and established a kingdom in North Africa. Their rule was short-lived, as the <u>Byzantine</u> Empire re-conquered the area in the 6th century CE, restoring

some level of stability and promoting Christianity.

The ancient history of the Maghreb is characterized by the interactions of various civilizations, from prehistoric hunter-gatherers to the powerful empires of Phoenicia and Rome. This rich historical legacy has shaped the identities of the modern nations in the region.

*BCE stands for before the Common Era and it is a secular version of BC (before Christ)

Translations

Words

- northwest → الشمال الغربي
- fertile → خصية
- *plains* **→** السهول
- river → نهر
- valleys → ودیان
- *trade* → التجارة

- resisting foreign invasions → مقاومة الغزو الأجنبي
- maintaining their
 cultural identity →
 المحافظة على
 هويتهم الثقافية
- *Phoenician* → الفينيقيين
- *Byzantine* → البيزنطيين
- coastal colonies → المستعمرات الساحلية

- maritime power → القوة البحرية
- architecture → الهندسة أو الفن المعماري
- urban development →
 التطور الحضارى
- *tribe* → قبيلة

Paragraphs

يقع المغرب العربي في شمال غرب أفريقيا، ويضم المغرب والجزائر وتونس وليبيا وأجزاء من موريتانيا. يعود تاريخه إلى عصر ما قبل التاريخ و كان موطنا للبشر الأوائل. بحلول العصر الحجري الحديث، حوالي 6000 قبل الميلاد، بدأت الزراعة تنتشر، حيث استقرت المجتمعات على طول السهول الخصبة و وديان الأنهار. السكان الأوائل، أي حوالي 10.000 قبل الميلاد، كانوا الشعب الأمازيغي، الذين ساهموا في الزراعة والتجارة، ومقاومة الغزوات الأجنبية، والحفاظ .على هويتهم الثقافية – وكل ذلك كان ضروريًا في تطور المغرب العربي

^{*}CE stands for the Common Era

بحلول القرن التاسع قبل الميلاد، أنشأ التجار الفينيقيون مستعمرات ساحلية، خاصة في قرطاج، التي أصبحت قوة بحرية كبرى. بعد سقوط قرطاج عام 146 قبل الميلاد، سيطر الرومان على المنطقة، وأثروا على الهندسة المعمارية في المنطقة و التطور الحضاري. في القرن الخامس الميلادي، تمت غزوة من قبل الفيندال (قبيلة جرمانية) الذين أنشأوا مملكة في شمال أفريقيا. لم يدم حكمهم طويلاً، إذ قام البيزنطيون بغزو المنطقة مجددا في القرن السادس الميلادي، مما أدى إلى استقرار المنطقة إلى حد ما و كذلك إلى انتشار المسيحية

يتميز التاريخ القديم للمغرب العربي بالتقاء الحضارات المختلفة الممتدة من الصيادين-الجماعين في عصور ما قبل التاريخ إلى إمبراطوريتا الفينيقيين و الرومان. وقد ساهم هذا الإرث التاريخي الغني في تشكيل هويات الدول الحديثة في المنطقة.

Activities

Read the text carefully and answer the following questions:

- 1. Why did people settle along along fertile plains and river valleys in the Neolithic period?
- 2. How did the Amazigh people contribute to the development of the Ancient Maghreb?
- 3. In what way is the ancient history of the Maghreb special?

Sources

- —Ortiz Correro, José Alejandro. "Ancient History of Maghreb: Towns, Peoples, and Proper Names". Academia.edu, www.academia.edu/43302844/Ancient History of Maghreb.
- —"Dictionary". Merriam-Webster, merriam-webster.com.